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	Patient Participation Group Minutes

	Date
	Monday 23rd April 2018

	Time
	18:30 – 19:30

	Present
	Fran Upshon - Practice Manager (Chair), Emma Webb – Admin/ Operations lead (minutes), Dr Fiona Allinson. 
Patients:  DC, MC, PC, PM, TC 

	Apologies
	JB, JW, LR, AG, JL, CRK, JP

	AGENDA ITEMS

	1
	MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING

	
	Actions completed from the previous meeting:

· Options for the telephone system have been added to the TV screen and the website.
· The phone system has been changed so that when you are in a queue the system updates you every 30 sections to tell you your position
· Fran has chased the information for the phone system to give us information on call volumes and peak times.
· The website is currently being updated each week with information regarding the practice and relevant health information/ local services.
· Health Watch conducted their survey of Harbourside Family Practice and the feedback that we gained was that there is no current accessible information on our complaints procedure – The complaints procedure has been updated on the website.
· The signs have been added above the check-in screen to inform people that when the system displays ‘ON TIME’ this means that you are on time and not the clinician that you are due to see.
· We have confirmed that you are able to cancel nurses appointments using the online system (however, you are not able to book nurses appointments using this system)
· Background music for reception is currently being looked in to 

· We have asked for quote on a privacy screen to help make the reception area more private and to cancel out some of the noise travelling around the waiting room.

· A generic email address – we still have concerns regarding what our response times will be and who will monitor this inbox and respond to patients regularly. We need to consider how will we manage things like appointments, cancellations and scripts coming through to this email address.


	2
	NOMINATIONS AND VOTING OF CHAIR AND SECRETARY

	
	We had 2 members stand for the role of Chair and one stand for the role of secretary.
PC has applied for the position of secretary and all members attending agreed that they were happy for the role to go to Peta.
MC and DC both stood for roles of Chair. There would have been a vote to appoint a chair, however, MC stood down in the meeting and was happy for DC to be appointed Chair.

We discussed that PC would take the minutes going forward and would discuss the agenda with DC prior to the next meeting. Fran advised that she is available if they wish to meet with her or discuss anything regarding the PPG.

· Point to discuss at next meeting, length of service for chair/ secretary 

Confidentiality agreements were signed.



	3
	SURVEY FOR HARBOURSIDE PATIENTS 
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We agreed that the survey should limited to one page.
A link to the survey will be added to the website for patients to complete. 

We agreed to remove the comments section on the first 3 questions.
DC thought it may be useful to know how people travel to the surgery – we agreed in the meeting that this information would be helpful to complete but wouldn’t fit in with this survey. 
Each PPG member agreed to come in for a 2 hour period (across a range of times and days) to ask patients attending the surgery whether they would be willing to complete our patient satisfaction questionnaire.



	4
	MISSION STATEMENT 

	
	We will postpone this agenda item to the next meeting. 



	5
	VIEWS AND SUGGESTIONS OF PPG MEMBERS

	
	We were asked if we have meetings with other practices - We don’t tend to have meetings with the other GP practices; however we do have a shared care system called one care, where we can share appointments across different organisations to allow better access for our patients.

Phone message system too long – we will look into the length of the phone message compared to other surgeries around the area and present the results at the next PPG meeting.
Virtual PPG group- some members of the PPG cannot always make meetings, we would like to be able to set up a virtual PPG group that could be included in decision making and ideas and this will feed into the patient satisfaction questionnaire.
GP earnings section of website – Some patients thought that the GP earnings section of the website was incorrect; Fran advised that these figures come from our accountant and she compared our figures to that of other surgeries in North Somerset in the meeting. 
Private work – There is currently a minimum charge of £20 for any private work report (this can vary on the type of the report). GDPR will be coming in to force soon and will allow patients access to their medical records without charge. Turnaround time was also discussed with regards to private work. Millie’s current hours processing private work will be added to the website. As of June Millie’s working hours will be changed to allow private work to be completed every working day.
How can we strive to get more people interested in the PPG?  - With the introduction of GDPR, we discussed how we could communicate with our patients, we discussed that the elderly population are using technology more and more, this could be a way of gaining consent from our patients. An alternative way that was discussed was the sending text messages to all patients.



	6
	TERMS OF REFERENCE

	
	The terms of reference has now been updated. The group agreed to meet monthly, but this frequency can be reviewed after 6 months. The group also agreed that a minimum of 5 PPG members must be present for the meeting to be quorate. The group agreed that each member must attend at least 75% of meetings.


	7
	GROUND RULES

	
	The ground rules agreed on in the meeting were:

· Phones to be on silent or switched off for the duration of the meeting

· To start and finish on time 
· To listen to others 

· To stick to the agenda 

· All meeting papers to be sent out in advance of the meeting to allow time to be reviewed by members
· No question is a silly question 

· Please send apologies via email if you are unable to attend a meeting

· If the chair feels that someone is being inappropriate or is behaving in an inappropriate way, a person can be asked to leave or take some time out from the meeting.

· All members must have signed a confidentiality agreement.

· There must be a minimum of 5 patient attendees to each meeting.


	DATE OF NEXT PPG MEETING – Monday 18th June 6:30pm, The Library at Harbourside Family Practice
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Patient Satisfaction Questionnaire


Do you have a few moments to spare before your appointment? We would love to hear what you think about us! Please take a few minutes to complete this form and tell us what we did well and what we need to do better. It will help us to continually improve our service to everyone we care for in the community.

Please tick (()                    Are you filling this questionnaire for:                                                    Yourself  □  Your child □   Your spouse or partner □  Another relative or friend  □       

		Question 1: How helpful would you say the receptionists are?

Very helpful  □                       Helpful  □                Unhelpful  □                 Don’t know  □                 





		Question 2: Have you tried to make an appointment within the last 6 months?

Yes  □                       No  □                 Don’t know  □                 





		Question 3: If yes to Q2, were you able to get an appointment (even if it was not at your preferred date)?             Yes  □                       No  □                 Don’t know  □                 





		Question 4:  How do you rate the hours that the practice is open for appointments?

Poor  □                   Fair  □                Good  □                 Very Good  □                 Excellent  □                 


Current core opening hours: 8am – 6:30pm, Monday to Friday

Our extended GP hours are: Monday – 6.30pm to 7.30pm, Weds & Friday – 7am to 8am







		Question 5:   What additional hours would you like the practice to be open? 


Please rank in priority order: 1 = most preferred time, 6 = least preferred time.

Rank Number ……..    Weekday Mornings (before 8am)

Rank Number ……..    Weekday Evenings (6.30pm – 7:30pm)

Rank Number ……..    Saturday Morning (between 9am – 12pm)

Rank Number ……..    Saturday Afternoon (between 1pm – 4pm)


Rank Number ……..    Sunday Morning (between 9am – 12pm)

Rank Number ……..    Sunday Afternoon (between 1pm – 4pm)

Comments:
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		Question 6: How would you rate your ability to get through to the practice on the telephone?

Poor  □                   Fair  □                Good  □                 Very Good  □                 Excellent  □                 


Comments:






		Question 7: We recently changed our telephone system in February 2018 so we have more incoming lines. Have you noticed a difference in being able to get through on the telephone?                                Yes  □                       No  □                 Don’t know  □                 






		Question 8: Do you have any comments or suggestions for improvements to our surgery or any of the services we provide?

                                Yes  □                       No  □                 


If yes, please give details:






		Question 9: Would you like to have your say in developing the practice with us? Are you interested in joining our Patient Participation Group (PPG)? If so, please indicate would you prefer to:

□   attend meetings           □   become part of our virtual panel         □   not interested

If you would like to join our PPG, please tell us your email address so that we can contact you

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

If you do not wish to join the PPG you can still have your say. You will find a suggestion / comments box in reception which is entirely anonymous.





		What is your gender? (()     Male        (         Female      (      Transgender (

How old are you? (please tick (()


Under 18


35 – 44


65 – 74


18 – 24


45 - 54


75 – 84


25 – 34


55 – 64


85 and over








Please hand the completed form to a member of the Patient Participation Group.

PTO
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